From: Martin Gothberg <martin.gothberg@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, July 17, 2018 3:23 PM

To: LSJR-SD-Comments@waterboards.ca.gov; WQCP1Comments

Subject: Support for BDC/SED

Dear Representatives of the Board,

You have my full support for adopting the Bay Delta Plan with Supplemental Environmental Document. It truly is a once in a lifetime opportunity to restore the health of our rivers and improve lower San Joaquin/Delta salinity levels. I believe the science is good and is supportive of a healthy salmon based ecosystem vital to our economy and the environment.

I have been to the hearings on the Bay Delta Plan in Merced and Modesto. I have seen the tractors lined up outside the 'marquee theater' that defines the downtown of every struggling city. I waited until ALL have had their say. I listened to the hatred, the vilification of the SWRCB by EVERY local political figure of the day. I have heard the threat to 'unleash the Dogs of War'.

Yet you have shown courage at these hearings throughout California and should be commended for doing what Californians have consistently and overwhelmingly supported over the decades, developing a well thought out plan to support the science that is protective of the Tuolumne, Merced, Stanislaus.

Thank you for your efforts.

Martin J. Gothberg 2159 King Ct Santa Clara, CA 95051